
Minutes of Regular Meeting at Kipling Hall 

Brampton Township 
June 17, 2024 

 
Supervisor Maufort called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm. The pledge was cited by  
attendees consisting of all Board members and visitors Pat Young, John Malnar, Craig 

Peloza, Ashley Edwardsen and Tony and Priscilla Hall. 
 

M/Elegeert S/Thull approving the May minutes. M/C 
 
Public attendees Tony and Priscilla Hall asked the board if the Township had any type of 

ordinance or addressed short term rentals within the Township. Supervisor Maufort stated 
there is nothing at this time. 
 

John Malnar informed the group he was elected Chair of the County Commission. He 
attended the CMHA conference and they are still working to get some funds for mental 

health in the area.  
 
Supervisor Maufort informed the board Dottie LaJoie from CUPPAD would be attending our 

July meeting with her recreation plan presentation. 
 

Clerk Edwardsen asked who was responsible for cutting down trees along the roadside in 
residents’ yards. Supervisor Maufort said it was the owner’s responsibility. 
 

The election commission meeting was scheduled for July 15, 2024 at 6:30 pm.  
 
M/Edwardsen S/Smauley to pay the annual MTA dues of $773.71. M/C 

 
M/Maufort S/Elegeert approving the L-4029. M/C 

 
M/Thull S/Smauley approving the purchase of miscellaneous fire gear and SCBA’s using 
funds from the fire account. M/C 

 
The Board of Review will meet on July 16, 2024 at 9:00 am.  

 
The Board discussed Brent Desjarlais’s inquiry about getting reimbursed for his continuing 
education.  The decision was tabled until Supervisor Maufort had an opportunity to speak 

with Brent. 
 
M/Edwardsen S/Thull confirming the reviewing of the Township Revenue/Expense report. 

Percentages are still within in budget. M/C 
 

Fire Chief Young reported 3 call outs – all for trees down on power lines.  
Department volunteers did mutual aid training with Baldwin, Tri-Township, Escanaba 
Township and the City of Gladstone. 

Fire Chief Young asked the board about the department filling swimming pools.   
M/Thull S/Elegeert for the department to fill pools ONLY for Township residents. 
Donations can be accepted. 

 
 

 



Clerk Edwardsen informed the group of the following: 

• The inside hall door knob to the lift was replaced. 

• The door knob to the basement storage room needs to be replaced. 

• Public testing for the August 6th election is scheduled for July 16, 2024 at 6:00 pm. 

• Peninsula Federal Credit Union Credit cards for the fire department were opened and 
handed out for use in the fire trucks. 

 

Treasurer Thull reported getting the 2024 Metro check for $5,649.18 which included the 
underpayment from last year of $2,093.07. She has all prior tax documents turned into 
equalization and is expecting summer taxes coming soon.  

 
M/Elegeert S/Thull to pay the General Fund bills of $6,636.74 and the Fire Fund bills of 

$1,452.27. M/C 
 
M/Elegeert  S/Smauley to adjourn at 8:28 pm.  M/C 
 


